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Newsletter

FROM THE PRINCIPAL
Dear Parents and Friends,

Please find overleaf in the newsletter a list  of our 2018 St Michael's staff.

I am excited to announce this team as we will cont inue the mission and motto of our 
community to "Love One Another".

I also acknowledge and thank our members of the 2017 staff who           
are moving to new school communit ies, We farewell:

Mrs Katherine McKay Mrs Wilma Clenton

Mrs Annmaree O'Rourke Miss Monica Lopez

Mrs Vanessa Kidd Mrs Robyn Hoogenvest (ret ired)

We would like to warmly welcome Madlin Aboelsaad who is our new Finance Secretary.

We also farewell for twelve months, Mrs Maree Grainger and Mrs Cheryl Boyle who will 
be working in other school communit ies next year. We also celebrate with Mrs Stephanie 
Lumanglas who will be taking Maternity Leave.

A new P & F Team 
Sincere thanks and congratulat ions to our new P & F execut ive:

Presidents: Leanne Cash and Kristen Gardoll

Vice President : Jackie Coleman

Secretaries: Michelle Williams and Karen Estrada

Treasurer: Maria Ridout

PRC Representat ive: Michelle Williams

General Commit tee: Anthony DeVos, Jane Jemison, Lina Said, Liz Fenech

In 2018 this great team of parents want to grow "Parent Involvement" into "Parent 
Engagement". I am certain that "together" we can make this happen.

John Laffan
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It is with mixed emotions that I write my last 
newsletter item as Assistant Principal of St 
Michael?s.

I wish to thank the parent s and fam il ies 
for your support and trust over the last four 
years. I have thoroughly enjoyed working 
alongside you providing the best possible 
future for your children. Your constant    
support and friendship I have treasured. I 
particularly thank the P & F for their       
wonderful support of the school community 
and their passion in growing our commu-
nity. It has been a pleasure to work with 
you.

The st af f  at  St  Michael?s are the best you 
could ever work with. They are dedicated 
and passionate educators who continue to 
ensure that our children get the best         

Wednesday, 13th December 2018 - Transition Day - 11:30am-1:30pm

Friday, 15th December End of Term for all Students

Monday, 29th January EYA (Kinder 2018) and MAI Interviews (Years 1 to 6) by appointment only

Tuesday, 30th January EYA (Kinder 2018) and MAI Interviews (Years 1 to 6) by appointment only

Wednesday, 31st January 2018 Students Years 1 to 6 return to school - EYA (Kinder 2018)

Thursday, 1st February 2018 EYA Interviews by appointment only

Friday, 2nd February 2018 Kindergarten commence school 9:30am-3:00pm

Monday, 5th February 2018 Kindergarten commences school 9:30am - 3:00pm

Tuesday, 6th February 2018 Kindergarten commences school 9:00am - 3:00pm

St Michael's Primary School
Blacktown South

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL REPORT 

Kids Helpline 1800 551 800 Lifeline 13 11 14

PAYMENTS
Due to the end of year financial processes, we are unable to accept any payments (both 
cash and EFTPOS) after 12 pm on Wednesday 13 December 2017.Thank you for your 
understanding. We apologise for any inconvenience.
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educational outcomes as well as ensuring 
the ?whole child? is nurtured. The suppor t  
st af f  and of f ice ladies continue to provide 
the highest level of support to the 
community.

I want to thank Mr Laf fan for his friendship 
and support over the last 6 years. Every day 
I continue to learn and grow as a person 
and leader working with him. St Michael?s is 
the great community it is because of his 
leadership and the way he promotes and 
encourages the charism of Nano Nagle     
being lived out and our school motto of 
?Love One Another.?

The students of St Michael?s have always 
held a special place in my heart. The        

children of St Michael?s always continue to 
amaze me with their love and care for each 
other. Every day I come to school to do the 
very best by your children and to encourage 
them to strive for their hopes and dreams. 
They are a credit to you all and I wish them 
nothing but happiness and success. There?s 
nothing a St Michael?s child can?t do!

I will keep you all in my prayers and wish 
you all a safe and Merry Christmas.

Thank you for blessing my life over the last 4 
years.

With love,

Katherine McKay

Throughout the Gospel of Luke, great importance is placed on the people in society who were 
regarded as the ?lesser ones?. The mission of Jesus, as described in Luke?s gospel, is directed towards 
those who were unimportant in the eyes of society. In first century society, women were regarded as 
much less in status than men. So it is significant that the first  revelation of Jesus is made to a 
woman, Mary. The angel Gabriel announces that Mary has won God?s favour. For a woman to win 
God?s favour would have been unimaginable to many Jews at the time, yet, through this woman 
God was revealed in human form.

This is reflected today in the way we as Presentation People reach out to help those in need. Last 
week, I needed 30 students from Year 5 to carry all the contributions for the St Vincent de Paul 
Christmas Appeal. It took those students over an hour to carry all the food up to the Church for 
distribution. As I watched the students helping me it made me so proud to    belong to such a 
wonderful community of Presentation People.

On behalf of the St Michael?s and St Vincent de Paul                                                                                       
Conference, I thank every family that contributed                                                                                                
to the appeal.

I would like to wish every family a holy and peace                                                                                                 
filled Christmas.

My prayer for each family is that you all enjoy the                                                                                                           
holidays and return to school in 2018 after a safe and                                                                          
relaxing holiday.

Mrs Anne Easton

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION COORDINATOR

 RELIGIOUS EDUCATION
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2018 STAFF

St Michael's Primary School
Blacktown South

Principal: Mr John Laffan

Assistant Principal: Miss Deborah Cox

RE Coordinator: Mrs Anne Easton

ES1 Coord/ Instructional Coach: Mrs Natasha Pullen

Stage One Coordinator: Miss Deborah Cox

Stage Two Coordinator/Behaviour Coach: Miss 
Josephine Galea

Stage Three Coordinator: Mr Luke Baddock

Instructional Coach: Jemelyn Rodriguez

Teacher Librarian: Mrs Judith Buhagiar

KC: Miss Courtney Cavaleri

KM: Miss Irena Mitrovic

KO: Miss Amy Oxley

KS: Miss Rebecca Speed

1B: Janine Bocasan

1E: Miss Nicole Edwards

1H: Miss Hayley Hewitson

1S: Miss Jemima Said

2A: Miss Ashlee Cilia

2C: Mrs Elizabeth Carrington

2E: Miss Erin Hall

2H: Miss Linda Haddad

3B: Mrs Stephanie Bourne (M,T,Th, F) & Mrs Amy 
Williams (W)

3E: Mrs Anne Easton (M-W) & Mrs Tina Barbuto (Th & 
F)

3O: Miss Emily O'Connor

3X: Mr Luke Xuereb

4B: Miss Sue Bodle

4C: Mrs Anne-Marie Abrahams (M-T) & Mrs Christine 
Ciccone (W-F)

4S: Mr Peter Spicer

5C: Mrs Jennifer Coope (M-Th) & Mrs Charlotte Mott 
(F)

5D: Miss Rachael Daniels

5E: Mrs Norma Eid

5M: Mrs Cherie Baddock (M-T) & Mrs Michelle       
Mastrosa (W-F)

6B: Mr Luke Baddock (M-Th) and Mrs Sandra Russo (F)

6P: Mrs Harlane Petersen

6R: Mrs Julia Reaidi

6W: Mrs Colleen Walsh

Diversity Team:

Elaine Said - Reading Recovery

Kathryn Long - Reading Recovery/EMU

Paula Cassar - Reading Recovery

Karen Valeri - M-W

Karen Foxe - M-W

PE:    Mrs Cristy Budd and Mr Joe Ng

CAPA:     Mrs Grace Camilleri and Mrs Melanie Siroklyn

Administration:

Miss Madlin Aboelsaad

Mrs Lynne Campbell

Mrs Sharon Lewis

Mrs Amanda Hart

Teacher's Aides:

Mrs Gai Clark

Mrs Danielle Rye

Miss Patrina Lepatu

Mrs Deidre McLoughlin

Mrs Dianne Beatriz

Maintenance:  Mr Ken Lewis

Cleaner:  Mrs Doris White
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Tw ilight  Sw im m ing Carnival
Due to all of the end of year formalities and events we will be holding our presentation of 
swimming ribbons along with age champions and runners-up medals early in Term 1 
2018.Congratulations to all of the children who participated on the day. Below is a list of the 
official results, rem inder  there is qualifying times for the zone in 2018. We are able to send 2 
swimmers per event pending the qualifying times. All children will be advised of their 
qualified events and permission notes will be sent home in week 1 of term 1 in 2018. The 
Black t own Zone Sw im m ing w il l  be on Wednesday 14t h February 2018 (Term  1, week 3) 
at  Mt  Druit t  Pool.

Official results from the carnival are as follows:-
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Par ram at t a Diocesan Spor t  Tr ials ? 2018

Reminder this is open to students who will be in years 5 and 6 in 2018 and who 
participate in the following sports at representative level outside of school. Cricket, Golf, 
Diving, Rugby Union, Hockey, Rugby League 11 years and opens, Netball, Softball, AFL. 
Football (Soccer).

To be eligible for selection for these trials an Online Team Registration Form must be 
completed that can be accessed via the websitewww.primarysportparra.catholic.edu.au~ 
Click on ?REP SELECTIONS? tab and scroll down to the SPORTyou wish to register for and 
click on the ?REGISTER?button below the heading ?PDCPSSC Expression of Interest 
Registration Form?. Each spor t  has a dif ferent  regist rat ion cr it er ia.

This online form is an EXPRESSION OF INTEREST for the 2018 Parramatta Diocesan 
Primary Sport Team trials.

You may complete this form to attend a selection trial or if you have been selected in a 
representative squad or team. One form is to be completed per child, per individual sport 
and when completed, click SUBMIT.

Please note that your online registration is an EXPRESSION OF INTEREST ONLY and 
MUST be approved by your  child's school . In order for your child to attend the 
nominated trial or event this may come down to the discretion of your school as to who is 
selected to attend the trial. In some sports only 2 students per school can be nominated. 
Please com plet e all f ields and especially ?Represent at ive Exper ience?.

Your  child?s school w il l  not ify you one week pr ior  t o t he t r ial dat e if  your  child is t o 
at t end t o t he Par ram at t a Diocesan t r ial for  t heir  select ed spor t  by providing a t r ial 
inform at ion sheet .

Under no circumstances will a child be eligible to trial if the Online Registration Form 
has not been completed and approved by the school by the closing date.

$8.00trialling fee is payable on the day for af t er  school t r ials & $10.00 trialling fee is 
payable on the day for half  day and fu ll day t r ials.

? This is to be paid upon registration at the trials once your child has been approved to 
attend the Parramatta Diocesan Trials.

Please note that the full day trials will be for boys cricket, boys soccer, boys rugby 
league & boys rugby union.

Due to the popularity of boys cricket, boys soccer and girls netball a maximum of 2 
children only are eligible to trial from each school. Selection of the 2 boys and girls will 
be made jointly by the school sport coordinator and principal

Half day trials for netball, all other trials will be held after school beginning at 4pm.
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St Michael's Primary School
Blacktown South

It?s hard to believe that the 2017 school year has almost come to an end. We would just like to 
take a moment to thank ALL of the wonderful parents who have assisted in some way during 
the year. We had many parents assist at our cross-country and athletics carnivals, these are 2 
important parts of our sport calendar and we are very grateful to all of those who assisted.

St Michael?s sent many sporting teams off to various venues in 2017, we thank any parents or 
carers who have assisted or supported these events. It is always nice to catch up with parents 
at these events and enjoy the day with the children. The children really enjoy the opportunity 
of representing their school and throughout 2017 did an amazing job.

We would also like to thank Patrician Brothers Blacktown and in particular Mr Borg for his 
continued support to the St Michael?s community. For providing referees for us to attend gala 
days along with the wonderful support they provide at our annual athletics carnival. We look 
forward to continuing that relationship in 2018.

In reflecting on the year we have seen huge growth in our students participation and 
enjoyment of Physical Education. We look forward to 2018 sharing our passion for PE and 
providing many opportunities for the children of St Michael?s to further develop their skills. 
We encourage you over the holidays to spend time throwing, catching, kicking, jumping and 
running with your children.

Wishing you all a very Merry Christmas and a safe and happy new year.

Mrs Cristy Budd/ Mr Joe Ng

PE Teachers

FROM THE LIBRARY
A very big THANKYOU to all those who helped in the Library this year - covering books, selling 
books at the Book Fair, and ensuring your children returned their books on time so that 
others could borrow them.

OVERDUE BOOKS - There are still over 100 books out on loan that need to be returned as 
soon as possible. Please return any books you find with a St Michael?s barcode on the front 
cover. If your child has lost or damaged a Library book, we ask that you consider paying the 
cost of a replacement. Notices regarding costs will be sent to those with outstanding loans 
this week.

Request s - Dom inoes and sm all plast ic t ubs - At present there are several students who 
enjoy making Domino falls. If you have any incomplete sets of dominoes you no longer need, 
could you please send them to the Library. I am also in need of small size plastic tubs - the 2 
litre ice cream tubs are ideal. Please send along any you can spare to the Library.

Mrs Judy Buhagiar - TEACHER/LIBRARIAN
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